Letters from B Roezl to Frederik Sander
 

326 Roezl to Sander.doc




Prague, 8th October 1883
My dear Mr. Sander,

Baron Hruby sent me 500 guilders this week which you may dispose off as you wish.
Today I received a letter from Hübsch who was complaining bitterly that he was unable to bring his Masdevallias alive because he could not get a cabinet, as there are so many people travelling between Colon and Europe because of the Panama Canal, which has resulted in large importation of coffee in St. Thomas, and the bad weather at sea which got to the plants. He is very unhappy that he was unable to satisfy you. 

You may have forgotten to write the article about the Vanda lowii for Gardeners’ Chronicle as you promised.

I read that the Vanda sanderiana flowered at Lee’s and it is said to be so magnificent that Baron Hruby also wants one.
Kind regards,
B Roezl

Translated by: Maren Talbot
Page 1 of 1
29/10/2003 14:04

